
 

 

 

 

 

Term Two, Week 4 

May 6th, 2024 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 
Dear Families,   
 

We are thrilled to share some highlights from our recent Year 1/2 excursion to 

Queenscliff! It was a day filled with excitement, learning, and exploration. Our 

students were blessed with perfect weather throughout the day, setting the stage for 

an unforgettable experience.  They had the opportunity to visit the Discovery Centre 

and immerse themselves in hands-on activities focused on various marine life. From 

touching sea creatures to observing their behaviours up close, it was a truly enriching 

session that sparked their curiosity and fascination.  
 

Additionally, our students enjoyed a time at the beach, where they engaged in a 

range of educational activities. We would like to extend our thanks to the parents 

who supported this excursion.  
 

 

A reminder that our Parents and Friends (P&F) meeting is scheduled for this Tuesday at 7pm in the staff room. 

We warmly welcome all parents to join us for an evening of collaboration and planning some fantastic social 

experiences and fundraising activities for our school community. The P&F plays a vital role in enhancing the 

school experience for our students and families, and your participation is key to our success. Whether you're a 

seasoned member or new to the community, your ideas, insights, and enthusiasm are highly valued. We look 

forward to seeing you there! 

…continued over 
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe. The care, safety and wellbeing of children 
and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in 
which the diverse and unique identities and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  
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Leadership and Management News   

We want to bring your attention to some important updates regarding COVID-19 testing and staffing at our 

school. As you may be aware, we have observed an increase in the number of students testing positive for 

COVID-19 recently. In light of this, we want to emphasize the critical importance of regular testing for all 

students and keeping sick children at home. By adhering to these guidelines, we can work together to minimize 

the spread of the virus within our school community.  
 

The impact of illness on our staffing levels has been significant, particularly given the shortage of substitute 

teachers and learning support officers (CRTs). This places additional pressure on our dedicated staff to cover 

classes and maintain the quality of education for all students.  
 

To support our efforts in testing, we have a limited supply of COVID-19 testing kits available at the front office 

for those who may need them. If your child displays any symptoms please keep them at home and test 

regularly.  
 

Wishing everyone a great week ahead! 

Susan 
  

Calendar of Events    
(new items in bold) 

Term 2 
May 

Friday, May 10th   Muffins with Mum 8am  

    Raffle Draw 

    Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday, May 10th   Assembly – 5/6 presenting 

Tuesday, May 14th   Division Cross Country - selected students 

Thursday, May 16th   Netball/AFL Lightning Premiership 5/6 students 

Friday, May 17th   Whole School Athletics and P&F BBQ 

Monday, May 20th    Year 3/4 Scienceworks Excursion  

Friday, May 24th   FIRE Carrier Commissioning Ceremony - selected students 

Friday, May 24th   Assembly – 3/4 presenting 

Tuesday, May 28th   School Board 7pm 

June 
Friday, June 7th   Assembly – 1/2 presenting 

Monday, June 10th   King's Birthday Public Holiday  

Wednesday, June 12th  Prep Excursion - Werribee Zoo 

Thursday, June 20th    Prep/1/2 Non Eucharist Mass at St. Margaret’s Church 9.15am 

Friday, June 21st   Assembly – Prep presenting 

Thursday, June 27th    Years 3-6 Mass at St. Margaret’s Church 9.15am 

Friday, June 28th   Final day of Term 2. 1.30pm dismissal 

 

 

St Margaret’s Primary School 

83 St Albans Road 

East Geelong 3219 

        Ph 5229 7453    

Principal: Susan Perks sperks@smgeelongeast.com.au  

 

Office Manager: Anne Miller amiller@smgeelongeast.com.au  
 

Business Manager: Libby Fitzgerald lfitzgerald@smgeelongeast.com.au 
 

Parish Priest: Father Jim Clarke  frj@stmarysgeelong.com.au 
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Calendar of Events    
(new items in bold) 

Term 3 
July 

Monday, July 15th   First Day of Term 3 

Tuesday, July 23rd    P&F lunch  - Cheer Truck  

Tuesday, July 23rd    Grandparents’ Day 

Tuesday, July 30th   School Board 7pm 

August  
Friday, August 16th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Sunday, August 18th    Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm 

Friday, August 30th   Donuts with Dad 8am 

    Raffle draw 

    Father’s Day Stall 

Saturday, August 31st   P&F Bake Sale  

September 
Tuesday, September 3rd   School Board 7pm 

Friday, September 6th   Italian Day   

    P&F pizza lunch 

Thursday, September 12th  R U OK? & Footy Colours Day 

    P&F Pie lunch 

    Longest kick event 

Tuesday, September 20th  Final day of Term 3. 1.30pm dismissal 
 

Term 4 
October 

Monday, October 7th   First Day of Term 4 

Tuesday, October 15th  School Board 7pm 

Monday, October 21st  School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Wednesday, October 30th  Year 5 /6 Camp - Anglesea (until Friday, November 1st) 

November  
Monday, November 4th  School Closure Day 

Tuesday, November 5th  Melbourne Cup public holiday 

Thursday, November 21st  Sacrament of First Reconciliation: 12 noon 

December 

Friday, December 6th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Tuesday, December 10th  School Board 7pm 

Thursday, December 12th  Whole School Carols Evening 

Tuesday, December 17th   Final day of Term 4. 1.30pm dismissal 
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Sports News    
 

On Friday May 16th we have our whole school sports day at Landy Field. This is 

always a fun day and all students are looking forward to it.   

 

One of the highlights is the parent teacher relay - if you would like to take part in 

this relay, please let me know!  You can email me at 

fmoran@smgeelongeast.com.au. 

The students love watching teachers and parents running too! 
 

 

 

A big week of sport coming up in Week 5!  On Tuesday May 14th we have 21 

students representing St. Margarets at the Bellarine Division Cross Country. It's a 

wonderful achievement and we wish them all the best! 

 

             
 
On Thursday May 16th, Year 5 and 6 students will be taking part in the District 

Winter Lightning Premiership.  We have teams competing in boys AFL and also 

three teams in Netball, it's a great day out and we wish all teams lots of luck! 
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